From: sukjinder.sidhu@historicengland.org.uk

Sent: 24 March 2022 13:19

To: Development Control team

Subject: Historic England advice on Application no(s) 19/000053/CM

Attachments: 19000053CM_HERef_P01171482_L404613.doc

Dear Mr Aldridge,

Please find attached our advice on the following site -

Land at Lea Castle Farm, Wolverley Road, Broadwaters, Kidderminster, Worcestershire Application No(s):19/000053/CM

Please see the attached file.

Yours sincerely,

Sukjinder Sidhu on behalf of Rosamund Worrall Team Leader (Development Advice) E-mail: Rosamund.Worrall@HistoricEngland.org.uk

Work with us to champion heritage and improve lives. Read our Future Strategy and get involved at historicengland.org.uk/strategy.

This e-mail (and any attachments) is confidential and may contain personal views which are not the views of Historic England unless specifically stated. If you have received it in error, please delete it from your system and notify the sender immediately. Do not use, copy or disclose the information in any way nor act in reliance on it. Any information sent to Historic England may become publicly available. Please read our full privacy policy (https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.historicengland.org.uk%2Fterms%2Fprivacy-

cookies%2F&data=04%7C01%7CDevControlTeam%40worcestershire.gov.uk%7Cc35a91501b834f5a945808da0d98 da47%7Cacf41887bd3745d39e6547cde48dc85a%7C0%7C0%7C637837248260575668%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8 eyJWljoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQljoiV2luMzliLCJBTil6lk1haWwiLCJXVCl6Mn0%3D%7C0&sdata=y%2BlInHqSo4N2VZs0 O%2BQosGm9uBfO52ohNQTli0uGon8%3D&reserved=0) for more information.



Mr Steven Aldridge Worcestershire County Council, Development Control County Hall Spetchley Road Worcester WR5 2NP

Our ref: W: P01171482

24 March 2022

Dear Mr Aldridge

T&CP (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015 & Planning (Listed Buildings & Conservation Areas) Regulations 1990

LAND AT LEA CASTLE FARM, WOLVERLEY ROAD, BROADWATERS, KIDDERMINSTER, WORCESTERSHIRE Application No. 19/000053/CM

Thank you for your letter of 17 March 2022 regarding further information on the above application for planning permission. On the basis of this information, we do not wish to offer any comments. We suggest that you seek the views of your specialist conservation and archaeological advisers, as relevant.

It is not necessary for us to be consulted on this application again, unless there are material changes to the proposals. However, if you would like detailed advice from us, please contact us to explain your request.

Yours sincerely

R. Worrall

Rosamund Worrall

Team Leader (Development Advice)

E-mail: Rosamund.Worrall@HistoricEngland.org.uk



